
Lea Nursery and Mighty Acorn Carparking Policy 

Slough Borough Council (Advisor) 

Schools’ main public parking areas 

As directed in our travel plan policy, all members of the public driving a vehicle on the schools’ site 
must do so without causing any danger to pedestrians and with respect to other drivers. All school 
staff from Willow Primary School, Iqra Primary School, Lea Nursery School and Mighty Acorns must be 
spoken to in interacted with respectfully.  

If a member of staff asks a member of the public to move their vehicle this must be actioned. 
Harassment, uncordial behaviour or parking or driving that is considered to be dangerous will result in 
the driver and vehicle being banned from the schools’ site. 

Use of staff carparks 

Safeguarding 

Due to safeguarding all users of the staff carpark must be known to the SLT at Lea Nursery School, 
Mighty Acorns or Slough Borough Councils Building Management team. 

Visitors must use the intercom system to call the relevant setting to be allowed entry. Entry and use of 
the staff car park is managed by the individual nurseries. 

All vehicles must be insured and have a current up to date MOT to ensure the vehicles are road worthy 
and safe. 

Children must be transported in an appropriate car seat with suitable safety harness. 

Children must not be left unattended in vehicles. 

Pedestrian parents must keep their children supervised and safe at all times when walking through the 
site and car parks. 

Parking 

All users of the car park must park correctly inside the marked bays. 

Agreed users 

All staff of Lea Nursery School, Mighty Acorns and Slough Borough Council Building Maintenance 
employees with direct responsibility for the building at SL2 5JW. 

Lea Nursery Governors 

Mighty Acorn Parents before 8:30am and after 3:30pm 

Lea Nursery Parents and Mighty Acorn Parents who fulfill the concession criteria: 

Blue Badge Holder 

Slough Children First Exemption (Safeguarding) 

Families with Children on the SEND Register 

Families with an identified medical condition 

(Settings and Slough Borough Council will adhere to GDPR and all exemption parents’ information will 
be kept private and confidential). 
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